
Thermal Energy 
  Heat energy is also known as thermal 

energy.  Thermal energy moves from 

warmer objects to cooler objects.  If 

you put an ice cube in warm tea, heat 

moves from the tea to the ice cube.  

The ice cube does not send coldness to 

the tea.   

 

  Thermal energy moves during 

conduction, convection, and radiation.  

Conduction of heat occurs between two 

solids that are touching each other.  

Convection of heat occurs in liquids and 

gases when heat rise upwards and 

cooler parts lower downward.  

Eventually, the temperature evens out.  

Radiation of heat occurs when heat 

moves through space. 
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Sound Energy 

  Sound is caused by vibrations.  
When someone hits a drum, the 
energy the vibrations produce 
moves through the air in waves to 
your eardrums.  As the air  
particles move, they bump into 
each other.  They can be clumped 
together or spaced far apart.  
When the waves reach your ears, 
you hear the sound. 
 
  Sound must move through matter.  
The closer particles in a substance 
are, the faster sound moves.  So, 
sound moves more quickly through 
solids than liquids or gases.  
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Mechanical Energy 
  Any moving object has mechanical 

energy.  In a hydroelectric dam, 

mechanical energy from moving water 

is converted into electrical energy.   
 

Mechanical       Electrical 

 

  Other examples of mechanical 

energy include throwing a ball, a 

moving bicycle, and wind turning a 

windmill. 

 

  There are two types of mechanical 

energy: potential energy and kinetic 

energy.  Water has potential energy 

when it is still behind the dam.  When 

the water is released and moves, it 

has kinetic energy. 
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Electrical Energy 

  Tiny charged particles called 
electrons are always moving.  This 
is electricity.   
 
  Electricity travels through a 
conductor, a material that allows 
electricity to flow through.  Most 
metals are good conductors of 
electricity.  For example, copper is 
used in many wires for our 
household appliances.  Insulators, 
such as rubber and plastic, don’t 
allow energy to pass through easily. 
 
  Electrical energy can be changed 
into heat, sound, light, and 
mechanical energy.   
   

©	2014	The	Science	Penguin	Incorporated	



Light Energy 

  Light energy travels in waves 
and can move through matter and 
empty space.  When light strikes 
an object and goes straight 
through, light is transmitted.  
When light is taken in by an 
object, light is absorbed. 
 
  When light bounces back off an 
object, it is reflected.  Most 
things reflect some light.  
Mirrors and other shiny objects 
reflect light well.  When light 
bends as it moves from one 
material into another medium, 
light is refracted. 
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